School Health Advisory Board Minutes 1/15/2025

Attendees: Lorita Brown, Donna Guzman, Dr. Paul Arnold, Sara Liddle, Lorena Williams, Kimberly Coram, Sara Vigneault

Start: 5:00pm

Items of Business:

- Vaccine Update: If any FCPS1 nurses are interested in becoming a volunteer vaccinator for back-to-school events, sign up to become an MRC (Medical Reserve Corps) volunteer. Contact Karen Johnson at the Health Department directly if interested.
- **CGM Monitoring Update:** Pilot program currently being implemented at an elementary school. The county is currently working on a policy for CGM monitoring in the clinic.
- **Lice Policy Update:** A new policy is currently being created. This update will take effect for the 2025-2026 school year.
- **Grant updates:** Virginia Title IV Funds for CPR training has not been approved at this time. Title IV funds can be allocated towards academic success, safety and health, and technology updates. There were several nurses and teachers interested in getting trained as instructors to teach the teachers at their schools. First Aid for the county is provided through Vector. Life Saviors offers AHA CPR and First Aid training not affiliated with the school system. FCPS CPR classes were offered to employees, by Nurse Coordinator and nurses in the past.
- Mental Health First Aid Classes: There are staff trained at every school. The county will continue to share information when classes are available.

End: 5:26pm

Next meeting: April 16, 2025 at 5pm